
First, we want to share with you the joy
we’ve experienced as we minister to
the international discipleship group in
our church, Iglesia Bautista Esperanza.
This group is made up of believers
from various nationalities, all united by
their love for Christ. For the next eight
months, we will have the privilege of
leading this group while Daniela and
Alex pursue a semester of doctoral
studies in Zaragoza, Spain. We are
confident that the Lord will bless this
time as we walk alongside these
brothers and sisters in their growth in
faith and understanding of God’s
Word. Matthew 28:19 reminds us to “go
and make disciples of all nations,” and
we are humbled to be part of fulfilling
this Great Commission.
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Merry Christmas!

We greet you with joy in the name of
our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. We
are grateful for each one of you and
your continuous care, prayers, and
encouragement. Your support has
been a tremendous blessing in our
lives and ministry.
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“From him the whole body, joined and held
together by every supporting ligament,
grows and builds itself up in love, as each
part does its work.” Let us continue to pray
for their integration and spiritual growth as
they serve alongside us.

We also want to take this opportunity to
express our gratitude to the Lord for His
provision throughout this year. One
particular testimony of God’s faithfulness is
His provision through insurance, which
covered our hospitalization expenses in the
United States in 2023. Truly, “my God will
meet all your needs according to the
riches of his glory in Christ Jesus”
(Philippians 4:19).

As we close this letter, we invite you to join
us in giving thanks to God for His
faithfulness and asking for His guidance as
we step into these new ministry
opportunities. May His grace continue to
sustain us all as we serve Him together.

Additionally, we want to celebrate
with you the growth of our church
family. In November 2024, we
welcomed 18 new members into
Iglesia Bautista Esperanza. These
new brothers and sisters have
officially joined us, and we are
thrilled to see how God will use
their gifts to build up His body. As
Ephesians 4:16 says, 

Would you partner to provide the support we

must raise for the mission of World Reach to

serve in Romania?

 
Go to world-reach.org/donate to give
once or set up monthly recurring gifts

under the campaign for “Berrios” 
 

Make a check payable to World Reach
and mail to the address below with a

note indicating your preference for
supporting "Berrios ministry”

World Reach’s new address:
2871 Acton Road, Suite 201

Vestavia Hills, AL 35243

In Christ’s love,

Missionaries in Brasov, Romania

Francisco & Martita Berrios
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